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REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL HELD 

July 11, 1977 

The Rockwall City Council met in its regular session on June 
6, 1977, in the Council Chambers of the City Hall. Mayor 
Harry F. Myers called the meeting to order at 7:40 P.M. 
Councilmen Roger McCallum, Garvin Tate, Leland Miller, Jim 
Bryant and Arthur Kuhlman were present. 

Mayor Myers then called for the first zoning case wh±ch was 
Ted Cain's request for a change from General Retail zoning to 
Commercial zoning on the property at South Goliad which ad-
joins the Texaco Station on the south. The Planning and Zoning 
Commission had recommended that this request be denied. Ted 
Cain made his presentation and this request was discussed by 
the City Council. Ted Cain's main reason for reconsideration 
of this request was because he had not been notified of the 
meeting before the Planning and Zoning meeting. This was con­
firmed by the City Administrator as an oversight on their part. 
It was strongly recommended by the Council that recommendations 
by Planning and Zoning be very carefully considered before they 
be overruled. It was moved by Councilman Bryant that the request 
be denied as recommended by Planning and Zoning, but that this 
be denied without prejudice. The motion was seconded by Counil­
man McCallum and the affirmative vote was unanimous with the 
exception of Councilman Tate, who abstained. Mayor Myers then 
requested that the City Administrator be sure to explain to the 
Planning and Zoning Commission the reason for this motion was 
because if was felt Mr. Cain should have the opportunity to 
present his case before the Planning and Zoning Commission if 
he so desired. 

Stonebridge, Phase III, final plat was presented. The letter 
from Freese and Nichols reported that all subdivision conditions 
had been properly met. The City Administrator then advised the 
Council that the Planning and Zoning Commission recommended 
approval, subject to connecting the water line at the east edge 
of the subdivision to the City water line in Ridgeview Street. 
It was further recommended by Planning and Zoning that the method 
of paying for this would be for the City to pay for the actual 
installation of the line out of the money set aside for such 
additional water improvements and the developer would pay for 
the retopping of the asphalt street. It was maved by Council­
man Tate that this final plat be approved subject to the loop­
ing of the water line. Councilman Kuhlman seconded the motion 
and the vote for was unanimous. 

The next case was the Burgamy Addition final plat. Gerald 
Burgamy presented this plat, which is at the intersection of 
SH-205 and FM-740. The reason for platting this property was 
to construct an office building. There were no particular 
problems involved that required an details and it was moved 
by Councilman Kuhlman to approve the plat, seconded by Council 
McCallum, and the vote for was unanimous. 
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Stonebridge Meadows then reqµested an exception to the sign 
ordinance which would permit them to construct an attractive 
sign in the median strip at the entrance to Stonebridge. This 
sign would be constructed south of the bridge and would have 
a stone base that would be built from the same stone that the 
bridge is constructed of and would be a sign that would meet 
all of the requirements of the Sign Ordinance. The exception 
would be the location in the median strip rather than private 
property. The City Council reviewed the renderings of this 
sign and felt that if all other conditions were met that it 
would be an attractive addition and could be converted to a _ 
permanent entrance sigh after the development had been complet­
ed. The City Council was favorably impressed with the plan 
as presented. Councilman Tate moved that the exception in 
the Sign Ordinance as to location of an advertising sign be 
made and that th~ sign be located south of the bridge in the 
median strip of Lake Shore Drive. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Miller, and the vote for was unanimous. 

The City Administrator then presented the letter from North 
Central Sanitation Compapy requesting an increase of 75¢ per 
customer in the garbage rate billing. The garbage collection 
contract runs for a period of three years which expires in No~­
vember of 1977. This contract provided that each year the 
rate may be renegotiated. There has been no increase in the 
rate since this contract was executed. The City Administrator 
recommended to the City Council that there had not geentime to 
analyze all of the costs involved with the City's operation of 
the landfill, and since last year showed a deficit, it seemed 
that it would be best to hold any consideration of this re­
quest in abeyance until such analysis could be completed and 
determination made as to whether or not any increase should 
also include an increase in the City's income from garbage 
collections. Mayor Myers stated that this request would be 
taken under advisement and be reconsidered as soom as a detail­
ed analysis of the garbage collection and landfill operation 
could be completed. 

The City Administrator then presented a Resolution and deed 
submitted by Texas Power and Light Company for the purchase 
of the City property on Denison Street which lies between the 
two tracts that TP&L owns. This offer for the purchase was 
$1,000. It was moved by Councilman Kuhlman that the offer be 
accepted for TP&L to purchase this property fro $1,000, and 
that the Resolution be apporved and he included in his motion 
the authorization for the Mayor to execute the deed to TP&L. 
Councilman McCallum seconded the motion, and the vote for was 
unanimous. 

The City Administrator then presented a revised Electrical 
Ordinance. The reason for this revision was to provide that 
the only people that could obtain electrical permits were those 
who had been properly licensed, both as individual Master 
Electricians and the companies that are licensed to business 
with such Master Electricians as a permanent member of their 
staff or as a principal of the company. It was moved by 
Councilman Kuhlman that this Electrical Ofdinance be approved. 
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Councilman Miller seconded the motion, and the vote for was 
unanimous. 

The City Administrator then presented an ordinance officially 
adopting the new City map as determining the City Limit lines 
of the City of Rockwall. It was moved by Councilman Miller that 
this ordinance be adopted, seconded by Councilman Kuhlman, and 
tl'Bvote for was unanimous. 

A resolution was then presented which provided for the appoint­
ment of a new City Administrator, Jesse, E. Gilbert, Jr., to 
be effective on July 18, 1977. John Sellon would resign this 
position of City Administrator but be retained as City Secretary, 
Tax Assessor-Collector.and Director of Finance. It was moved 
by Councilman McCallum that this Resolution be adopted appoint­
ing a new City Administrator. The motion was seconded by Council­
man Miller and the vote for was unanimous. 

The City Administrator then presented the information from 
Consulting Engineers Freese and Nichols on the cost of construct­
ing new electrical controls for the high service pump station 
at the North Texas Municipal Water District reservoir. The cost 
of this construction would be approximately $13,000. The pre­
sent system has caused considerable trouble this summer-and 
has practically put the City out of water three times in the 
last month. There have been a number of problems with the ex­
isting system and the engineer's recommendation is that it would 
be a waste of money to attempt to patch or improve the present 
system. The City Administrator stated ther were three sources 
of funds to choose from for making these repairs. One would 
be the operating budget; another would be the special fund 
established for water improvements; and the third would be Revenue 
Sharing Funds. It was moved by Councilman Tate that the new 
elecrrical controls for the high service pumps be installed and 
that the money be allocated from Revenue Sharing. The motion 
was seconded by Councilman Miller and the vote for was unanimous. 

The City Administra~or reported that he was waiting for RCH to 
sign the contract for the purchase of their water lines within 
the City Limits and this would be contingent upon the Farm and 
Home Administration approving this purchase. This information 
had not yet been received. It was also necessary to complete 
a review of all of the easements that RCH has and a conveyance 
of these easements to the City of Rockwall prepared by the City 
Attorney so that both the execution of the contract and the 
conveyance of the easements would be simultaneous. 

The City Administrator submitted a letter from George Lyons con­
cerning the pending discontinuance at the end of 1977 of his 
emergency ambulance service within the City of Rockwall and the 
County of Rockwall. This had been addressed to the County 
Commissioners and Mayor Myers expressed the fact that it should 
be of concern and the Councilmen must give thought to what the 
next steps would be to provide such emergency ambulance service. 

The City Administrator reported that work is continuing on the 
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details of the Capital improvement program with the major items 
now being the details of the financia[ information necessary 
from the financial advisor and the details of recommendations '""1 
for increases in water and sewer service and additional operat-
ing costs for next year which are dependent upon the City 
Administrator's projections. 

The City Administrator explained the emergency water service 
problem resulting from the break in the North Texas Municipal 
Line that comes across Lake Ray Hubbard. This line will not 
be repaired, as had been planned, and there were two houses 
in the north part of town on old Alamo Road which were being 
serviced from this line. The only immediate recommendation the 
City Administrator could make was to extend a temporary line 
to these houses that would cost somewhere in the neighborhood 
of $2,000. The City Council requested a more thorough review 
of the responsibility for servicing these houses, agreements 
that might have been entered into with the North Texas Municipal 
Water District for such service, and what responsibility the 
City would have to supply them with potable water. 

Mayor Myers then read a letter to Mr. Springer requesting a 
meeting with the Soil Conservation Service District in order 
to determine what may be done to permanently alleviate the 
problem that had been created earlier this spring by the stopp­
age and flooding of the Soil Conservation Dam that creates 
Caruth Lake. ..._ 

Mayor Myers then read the letter from the Fire Pension Commissioner 
Mr. Hood, stating that Mr. Stanley's request of an appeal of 
the local Pension Board to refuse paying him additional funds 
beyond his medical expenses had been refused. 

Mayor Myers then read a letter from Secretary of State White 
requesting that the Council consider setting up a special fund 
drive, of private mon~es, municipal funds cannot be used, to 
have a gift from the City of Rockwall for the christening of 
the USS Texas. Mayor Myers appointed Captain Osborne to head 
such a civic committee. 
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